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President

Mary Swirsky


463-4015

Secretary

Ann Rudolph


463-5803

Treasurer

Candy LoBue


463-2677

President-elect

Lynda Boody

     202 355-4201

Board Members

Term thru 6/17

James Schreiber


463-3377

John Diekmann


463-7162

Carolyn Strelo-Smith


463-4696

John Murray


463-5550

Term thru 6/18

Jim Snyder


221-3986

Oscar Hernandez


463-1873

Peggy Bitler


463-4239

Richard Ernst

     916 749-8479

Kathie Mann


463-4265

Newsletter

Prices  463-3794

Program Schedule:
	Oct 11 – Leon: CASA - Court 

appointed child advocate


Oct 18 –  Open

Oct 25 –  Open

Nov 1

Nov 8

Nov 15

Nov 22 – Lucy: Billy Florney


Thanksgiving Dinner

As soon as you have a program set up, let Lucy know at: lrechel@slcnv.com
Greeter Schedule:
Oct 11 – Bunny Snyder

Oct 18 – Steve Singer

Oct 25 – Jim Schreiber

Nov 1 – Steve Rye

Nov 8 – Ted Rudolph

Nov 15 – Ann Rudolph

Nov 22 – Lucy Rechel

Nov 29 – Dennis Rechel

If you can’t be at the meeting, get another Rotarian to fill in

Upcoming Events:
10-16-16 Golf tournament

11-5 – 16 S. V. Foundation 


Dinner
S.V. Foundation Dinner:  Mary is suggesting that silent auction items planned for our Wine Tasting event be donated to Smith Valley.  We also have to prepare a basket to be auctioned off at the Dinner.

Programs: We have lots of “No Program” meetings on the schedule.  We need to get something scheduled for most of them.  Remember that this quarter’s program group is Rich Ernst, David Fulstone, Carrie Gilmore, Gary Hardesty, Oscar Hernandez, Fred Jones, Candy LoBue, Kathie Mann, Al McNeil, John Murray and James Neely. Everyone is encouraged to arrange programs anytime, but this group is especially responsible for programs for October through December.

Cemetery Cleanup:  On Sat. Oct. 15, Wild West Good Neighbor Foundation is organizing a cleanup day at the Valley View Cemetery.  The weeds have had a great year and getting them out before they drop their seeds will not only make the place look much better but will help control them next year.  Work will begin at 8:00 AM and continue until the weeds are gone or we get too tired to work.  Last time this was done, Rotary took our BBQ grill out there and provided lunch for the workers.  Can we do that again this year?  Any way bring some tools (shovels, hoes and pitch forks) and do what you can to get rid of the weeds.

Wine Tasting event put on hold:  In a special meeting of our Board of Directors Tuesday Oct. 4 the Wine tasting event was discussed and it was decided to drop the event for this year because of lack of time to properly plan and do it.

ROP Exhibit:  On Friday October 14, ROP will be sponsoring an exhibit of the projects their students have been working on.  Rotarians are invited to attend this exhibit.  Please RSVP to ROP if you plan to attend.

Eighth Grade Leadership Camp (REGL):  The purpose of REGL is to provide high quality leadership training with a strong emphasis on ethics to selected 8th grade students who have demonstrated leadership skills. Our aim is to provide these selected students with tools for the difficult choices that they face as they move into high school.  

Jennifer Burton's Website Positively Northern Nevada has an excellent article about the Eighth Grade Leadership Program.  Read the full article at PositivelyNorthernNevada.com.

Our five Yerington students will attend with Reno/Sparks students at the Nugget in Sparks, NV on October 7 - 9, 2016.  Their program will begin at 8 am on Friday, October 7, and conclude with graduation on Sunday, October 9th, beginning at 3 pm.  Saturday, October 8, will be a special day at Grizzly Creek Ranch for the students.

Joe Giomi Memorial Golf Tournament:  Organization and planning are proceeding.  This event is not far off (not this weekend but next).  The organizing committee has done a great job in planning the event and in soliciting golfers and sponsors.  Twenty one teams have signed up to participate and over twenty individuals and companies have donated over $6,000 to sponsor holes at the event.  We will need a lot of members at the golf course Sunday Oct. 16 in order to do a good job of running the event.  Let’s remember to show up and try to learn in advance what jobs need to be done.  It will not work well if we have 20 members there Sunday morning all asking John what he wants them to do.  
Donations to The Rotary Foundation:  Past District Governor Vic Slaughter did a masterful job of explaining what TRF is and how the money is used.  Donations to the Annual Programs Fund (APF) of TRF not only fund Rotary International projects but they also fund District 5190 projects like the District Service Grants that we have used for Yerington projects.  November is Rotary Foundation month and hopefully we can have a successful campaign this year.  For the past several years the Club has been busy with the Wine and Beer Tasting event in November and it has been hard to ask members to contribute even more. District 5190 lists our goal for APF at $3,000.  Let’s all help President Mary meet that TRF donation goal.  Last year we donated $2,840 to APF and an additional $3,000 to the End Polio Now campaign.  Let’s do even better this year.

Recent Fundraising Results:  Sometimes it seems like all we ever do in Rotary is run fundraising events.  Unfortunately it takes a lot of money to pay for our scholarships, RYE, RYLA, REGL, student of the month and everything else we do.  The Lyon County Fair raises the most money of any of our events.  This year it netted $9,786.22.  The beer sales at Night in the Country brought us $5,120.  Taste of the Valley is a combination community service to support the Jeanne Dini Community Center as well as earn us a little money.  The results are not in yet, but we will make money this year because of the donations of food for the dinner we served.  Fruit and veggies were donated by Snyder Farms and Peri and Sons.  Dessert and rolls were donated by The Bakery Gallery and the pork was donated by Bitlers.  We get paid $15 per plate for about 175 plates to put on the dinner.  When most of the food is donated we come out pretty good.

Happy Bucks Donation in memory of Booth Family:  Tuesday nights happy bucks of $360 will be donated to the Josh Farler Foundation in memory of  Willie and Charlie Booth.

Thanks for some excellent programs:  We have had some excellent programs recently.  Thanks to the members who have arranged them.  Steve Rye brought in Carl Lakey of NDOW to talk about their bear and cougar project.  Valerie  Stanley brought in Martin Mc Clellan to talk about the “Project Baseline” where they are gathering data about the current conditions in several underwater locations (including Lake Tahoe and the Bermuda Triangle).  Lynda Boody brought in Vic Slaughter to talk about Rotary Grant programs.  We also had an interesting presentation by Rebecca Singer about her year as a RYE student in Sweden.         
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